
 

 

 
Thayne Town Council Work Session Meeting 

 
March 6, 2018 

FINAL 
 
Council in attendance: Mayor Simpson, Councilman Heward, Councilman Wicks, Councilman Woolley 
and Clerk Hillstead 
Council not in attendance: Councilman Schwab 
 
Welcome:  Mayor Devin Simpson 
 
Pledge of Allegiance: Councilman Heward 
 
Adoption of Agenda as finalized. 
  Motion-Councilman Heward 
  Seconded-Councilman Woolley 
  Motion Carried 
 
 
Bear Hollow Subdivision 

 Mayor Devin Simpson asked the Town Council to be thinking about what the Town 
wants to do regarding the water and sewer services for the Bear Hollow Subdivision and 
bring a plan of action to the next Council Meeting scheduled March 20, 2019.  Simpson 
stated that Rural Water had given three suggestions. 1-The Town does nothing which 
would then make the Town liable and would mean the Town is accepting the waterlines. 
2-The Town installs a master meter at the property line and contract with the Bear 
Hollow Subdivision to be their billing service and bill each homeowner individually for 
their usage. 3-install a master meter and bill the subdivision as a whole.  Mayor Simpson 
added that the homeowners are the victims in this case, and that they had no idea what 
they were getting and just assumed that they were part of the Town of Thayne water 
system when they purchased their homes.   Mayor Simpson would like the Town to 
make a decision in two weeks at the March Town Council Meeting.  

 
 
Budget: 
 

 Discussion on 2019/2020 Budget 
 
 
Motion to Adjourn 

Motion- Councilman Heward 
  Seconded- Councilman Woolley 
  Motion Carried 
 
Meeting Adjourned at 7:23 p.m. 


